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THE MANIFEST 
November 2014 

 
 
Another year is gone.  We had a fantastic show, 
attendance was good, some 4000+ and we did very well 
at our booth.  Bruce McGarvey will have a full summary 
for the next newsletter.  I would like to thank Rick Aubin, 
Landon and Claude for the help in the booth, as well as 
Diane Duggal.  They were a great help when Jerry 
and/or I had to be elsewhere selling tickets etc.  Thank 
you everyone for all your help.  On a good note, 
Claude's wife is continuing to grow stronger and I am 
sure we all send them both our prayers and well wishes 
 

REMINDER -- MEDCO 4 FUNDRAISER 

 
*** Chief Mechanical Officer and Medco No. 4 Project 
Leader, Jerry Hellinga is offering two challenges for 
this fundraising effort: *** 
 

1. $1,000 is offered if at least 50% of the 
membership donates $25 or more.  
 

2. An additional $1,000 s offered if total 
donations for the current year from all 
sources exceed $10,000. 

 
THE DEADLINE FOR BOTH IS December 15, 2014. 

 
To donate the Medco No. 4 restoration, write a check to 
the Southern Oregon Railway Historical Society 
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(SORHS) with Medco 4 on the memo line on the check 
and mail it to: 
 

SORHS 
P.O. Box 622 
Medford, OR  97501 

OR 
Donate on line at www.soc-nrhs.org.  Click on the 
"donate" button at the bottom of the home page to make 
a donation through EBay and PayPal. 
 

PICTURES 2014 RAILROAD SHOW 

 
Assorted Lanterns in our booth 

 
Three heads are better than one  
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Jerry explaining story books to visitors. 

Ken is reading and/or studying the bell info. 
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Me, (Chris), Phil, Ed, and Art getting our instructions 
from Carol for selling tickets.  Phil is a pro at this. 

 
Landon and Claude were so much help!  Thanks Guys 

Stephanie and I taking it easy in the booth. 
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Miscellaneous photos from the show. 
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Bruce looks a bit confused  

 
Kadee -- we lost Dale Edwards this past year. 
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Jerry and Paula at the kids' hands-on table. 
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Lego layout is awesome 
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If anyone has any other pictures of the show etc. please 
email them to me and I will put them in another 
newsletter.  In addition, if you have any stories or articles 
you would like to submit for the newsletter, please email 
me those as well. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

15 

 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 

 
President  Bruce Kelly  
  wilmingtonnorthern@sprynet.com  
   541-237-9991  
 
Vice President Ric Walch 
  engmgr@medfab.com  
   541-772-6255 
 
Treasurer  Jerry Hellinga 
  ghelling@jeffnet.org 
   541-944-2230 
 
Secretary  Larry Tuttle 
  larry@alpharail.net  
   541-660-0989 
 
National Advisor E. Don Petit 
  ` 541-601-4772 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 
Chief Mechanical Officer  Jerry Hellinga 
    ghelling@jeffnet.org 
     541-944-2230 
 
Food Stand    Larry Tuttle  
    larry@alpharail.net   
     541-660-0989 
 
Newsletter & Entertainment Chris Manley  
    c-manley@charter.net  
     541-291-1705 
 
Webmaster    Larry Tuttle  
    larry@alpharail.net   
     541-660-0989 
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UPCOMING CHAPTER EVENTS 

 
Our regular meeting is December 9, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  
We will have election of officers, so please attend if 
possible. 
 
Allen Dobney will be presenting 23 minutes of historic 
official Southern Pacific Black & White photographs from 
the collection of Jim Martin. 
 
If you know of any other events that should be 
added to our newsletter, please email, 
(c-manley@charter.net), or call, (541-291-1705), with 
the details. 

 
OFFICIAL Publication of the Southern Oregon 

Railway Historical Society 
 

P.O. Box 622 
Medford, Oregon 97501 

soc-nrhs.org 
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